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days lost has doubled. Other countries in the EU
note similar phenomena.

Such figures suggest that the workplace has
become twice as demanding in less than a decade.
But perhaps more employees are finding “stress” a
convenient label to justify taking time off work.
Even the rise of stress awareness programs might
be exaggerating the scale of the problem by
encouraging over-reporting—an indication of
which could be that the highest levels of stress are
found in the public sector. However, private com-
panies are taking stress seriously as an obstacle to
productivity by increasingly not only training their
managers in how to tackle it and providing struc-
tured assistance but also using workplace develop-
ment approaches, especially greater worker
autonomy, as a powerful means of coping.

All this is happening in the centennial year of
Taylor’s unveiling of what Peter Drucker termed
“the most powerful as well as the most lasting
contribution America has made to Western
thought”: productivity science. Clearly, Taylor’s
basic “one best solution” is still widely used in
less-skilled jobs, but for an “information
economy,” which Europe strives to be, its future
application is limited.

Anthony C. Hubert is President of EuroJobs, an
organization he established to promote efforts to
raise the quality of working life and productivity in
Europe. He was formerly Secretary-General of the
European Association of National Productivity
Centres. He writes regularly for this column.

........ by A.C. Hubert

October 2003

1 October
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima hosted a welcome luncheon for participants of
the APO Seminar on “Entrepreneurial Skills Development of Small Farmers/Farmers’
Groups for Agribusiness” held in Tokyo, Japan, 1–8 October.

3 October
Received Mr. Ad de Raad, Deputy Executive Coordinator of the United Nations
Volunteers Program, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.

9 October
Received Dr. M.R. Ramsay, President, Ramsay International Productivity Education and
Research Foundation, and APO resource person, who was invited to speak to the APO
Secretariat staff members on “Economic Productivity Measurement and Universal
Productivity Atlas.” Dr. Ramsay and his wife were on holiday in Tokyo at that time.

10 October
Received Mr. Low Choo Tuck, Director, External Relations, SPRING Singapore, who paid
a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.

20–21 October
Attended the 5th Nikkei Global Management Forum in Tokyo, a joint event of the Nihon
Keizai Shimbun, International Institute for Management Development, and Asia/Pacific
Research Center. The theme of the forum was “Management Strategies to Create and
Enhance Corporate Value.”

27–30 October
Attended the APO Study Meeting on “Regional Industrialization and Development” held
in Toyama Prefecture, Japan, 26–31 October, which was also graced by Toyama Prefecture
Governor Yutaka Nakaoki. Both gave opening statements at the inaugural session.

31 October
Received Dr. Nguyen Huu Thien, APO Director for Vietnam, who paid a courtesy visit to
the APO Secretariat.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

schedule

Mr. Tajima speaking at the opening session of the study meeting. Seated
(R) is Governor Nakaoki
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